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From the Principal … 
Dear Families 
 

I would just like to reiterate once more how grateful I am to all our 
families who helped out at the Elmore Field Days last week - your 
response for support was fantastic. Because of this support, our 
school will now receive a healthy financial dividend, which will be 
very gratefully received.  
Our final commitment to the field days will take place this Friday 
from 1.30 - 3.00pm, with our year 3/4 students, together with the 
year 3/4 students from Elmore Primary School, participating in an 
‘Emu Bob’ to clean up any remaining rubbish onsite. Parents of Year 
3/4 students please note that I have sent a permission form through 
SIMON for you to respond to in regards to this, thanks. 
 
SCHOOL SURVEYS 
On Monday, you should have received an envelope with details for 
you to be able to access and complete a ‘school satisfaction survey’. 
These surveys are being conducted by Orima Research Group, on 
behalf of Catholic Education Sandhurst. Parents, staff and students 
will all complete these surveys, which will give us a greater 
understanding of the things we should keep doing as a school and 
the things we can get better at.  
I would be very appreciative of you taking the 20 minutes required 
to complete this survey, which needs to be completed by October 
27, please. 
 

END OF YEAR INFORMATION 
Last week, I received information regarding an increase in pupil free 
days for 2024. All schools in the diocese have been allocated an 
additional pupil free day to be used in Term 4 of this year. As we 
already have one pupil free at our disposal this year I am suggesting 
that we will use these two days on the last 2 days of term. These 
being December 18 and 19. This would therefore mean that the 
students official last day would be Friday December 15th. I know that 
this is very early notice, but I thought this information would be 
useful for you to know in advance.  
 

GOOD LUCK LIARNA 
Once again, I extend our thanks to Liarna, who works in the office on 
Thursdays, for the work she has done for us this past two years and 
wish her all the very best for the future. It is Liarna’s last day with us 
today. 
 

Craig Simpson  
Principal  

COMING UP AT OLSH… 
OCTOBER 2023  
Fri 13th  Elmore Field Days ‘Emu Bob’ 
Sat 14th Referendum Voting Day 
Mon 30th Rochester Secondary Transition Visit 
  
NOVEMBER 2023  
Mon 6th Pupil Free Day 
Tue 7th Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 
Fri 10th  Mission Day 
Mon 20th – Fri 24th Gr 5/6 Camp - Canberra 
  
DECEMBER 2023  
Thu 14th End of Year/ Graduation Mass 
Fri 15th   Last Day Term 4 (Students) 

http://www.olshelmore.catholic.edu.au/
mailto:principal@olshelmore.catholic.edu.au


 

 
LIVING OUR MISSION 
As part of our study on the "Living Our Mission" theme within the Source 
of Life unit, the Senior Class conducted a social experiment. 
Children were given varying amounts of lollies, with some receiving none. 
The students' responses were observed, and it was notable to witness 
instances of lolly-sharing among them. 
The subsequent discussion revolved around the concept of fairness. We 
emphasized that fairness involves treating people according to their 
individual needs, rather than striving for absolute equality. This discussion 
led to a clearer understanding of the concept among our students.  
To visually represent the vocabulary associated with our learning, Hudson 
created a unique Word Art piece. 

 
  
 

 

COMING UP AT OSHCLUB… 
OSHClub is our local provider of After School ‘Stay & Play’ Care at Elmore Primary School! 
The program at Elmore Primary School is open for the children of Our Lady of Sacred 
Heart Primary School with students travelling by bus to Elmore Primary at no additional 
cost.  
Want to speak to Casey, our friendly local Elmore OSHClub co-ordinator, about the OSHClub program? Send through an email to 
elmore@oshclub.com.au 
Parents who are interested in using afterschool care with OSHClub at the Elmore Primary School can now enrol online at 
https://www.oshclub.com.au/vic/elmore-primary-school/ 
 

Week 3, Term 4 
This week’s program was designed by students as well as with staff, using last term's children’s meetings. 

Monday 16th 

Homework Club 
A fantastic way of giving 

your child the extra 
support in a fun and 

creative environment 

Gaga 
Learn the rules of a new game 
and try to stay in until the end 

Placemat design 
Make your own placemat, 

using your own design 
Draw to Music 

Tuesday 17th  

Children’s Meeting 
Have a say in the adventures 
we are running at Play and 

Stay and raise concerns 

Garden Check 
Help us maintain the flowers 

and veg we planted 
#Supplies donated by Bunnings 

Dodge Ball 

Wednesday 18th 
Emergency Evac Drill 

This is compulsory for us to do 
twice a term. 

Playground Tag 
Can you use the playground to 

your advantage and not get 
tagged? 

Lego 
 

Thursday 19th 
Sheep Tag 

Can you beat the wolf or will 
you need saving by the farmer? 

Garden Check Chalk Drawing 

Friday 20th 
Do What I Say Not as I Do 
Follow the instructions I say; 
don’t copy the actions I do! 

Milk Bottle Garden 
Bring in a milk bottle and let’s 

turn it into a garden 

Mindful Moment 
Take some time out and listen 

to a mindful moment 
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Sunday 29th October 2023 @ 10am 



 

 
 
 

Were you impacted by the floods? 
Come to a local event and hear from Rochester personality 
Brad McEwan on kindness, resilience and perspective and 
enjoy a free meal with other community members. 
 

Brad is a former television presenter and sports reporter, 
and current Beyond Blue Ambassador. 
 

Elmore Community Hub 
 Wednesday, October 25th 

6pm - 7.30pm 
 

To register, contact Anne Mangan at COGB by calling 
0431 566 617 or emailing a.mangan@bendigo.vic.gov.au 

 

Registrations are essential for catering purposes. 
 
These events are generously supported by the Victorian Government through 
Emergency Recovery Victoria's Community Recovery Hubs Program. 

NEXT SESSION: 
Monday 23rd 

October 
 

REMAINING SESSIONS: 
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